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Young people in the Coorong region 

are set to benefit from an exciting 

new network funded by the 

Department for Communities and 

Social Inclusion (DCSI) Youth 

Network Grants. 

The Coorong Connections Network 

(CCN) will  increase the capacity of 

the youth sector by establishing an 

advisory group to support young 

people 12– 25 years to: 

 Collaborate, share disseminate 

information  

 Identify and respond to the 

needs of young people in the 

community  

 Up-skill network members  

The Tailem Bend Community Centre 

will coordinate a youth advisory group 

communicating via social media and 

meetings at various locations in the 

Coorong.  They will also advocate for 

youth programs and get project-ready 

for youth funding opportunities  

The Chair of the Tailem Bend 

Community Centre (TBCC) Board, 

Mrs Rhonda Shillabeer, announced 

the new project and partnership and 

said ‘The TBCC has been very 

successful with the Communities for 

Children funding for 0-12 years. 

Gaining funding for 12-25 years is a 

strategic goal that we are one step 

closer too. This issue has been on 

our agenda for a number of years and 

it is pleasing that we are now able to 

make a difference’. 

Tammy Shepherd, Coordinator TBCC 

explained that “following the success 

of the Filmstar Formal in January 

2015 we were determined to source 

funding for more youth services.”  

More information about the Coorong 

Connections Network can be found 

at www.tbcc.org.au or by contacting 

the Tailem Bend Community Centre 

http://www.tbcc.org.au


Tailem Bend Community Centre is excited 

to announce continued funding partnership 

with a.c.care Communities for Children. 
 

Children in the Coorong District Council region will 

continue to benefit from the ‘Caring 4                 

Community’  (C4C) project as a result of the          

confirmation of continued funding into the next two 

financial years.   The C4C project is facilitated by 

ac.care’s Communities for Children Murraylands 

and funded by the Australian Government              

Department of Social     Services.  This funding      

partnership  will continue into the  2016/2017      

financial year.   
 

The C4C project provides children  under the age of 

12 who live in the Coorong communities with access 

to family fun days, arts and crafts, dance and     

movement activities. These activities are designed 

to assist with early learning in literacy, numeracy 

and social skills and provide integrated    services for 

families, particularly vulnerable and disadvantaged 

families, to improve child wellbeing and                  

development, safety and family functioning.      

Families will also be able to access evidence based 

learning programs, health advice, family                 

information sessions and parent/caregiver support 

groups. 

The Chair of the Tailem Bend Community Centre 

(TBCC) Board, Mrs Rhonda Shillabeer, announced 

the continued partnership and said ‘The TBCC has 

enjoyed providing services for children.  We are 

thrilled to continue to do so with a whole of Coorong 

approach’.  

ac.care’s Communities for Children programme    

Senior Program Manager Teresa O’Brien said ‘our 

collaborative relationship with the Tailem Bend 

Community Centre has worked very well and has 

successfully delivered quality services. 

We look forward to the ongoing success of the    

program in the Coorong.’ 

 

More information about the C4C Project can be 

found at www.tbcc.org.au or by       contacting the 

Tailem Bend Community Centre on telephone:     

08 8572 3513. 

Tailem cares for kids! 



We’re seeking Volunteers for the Children Holiday program Can you help at  the 

family fun days in July- Monday 6th and 13th, Thursday 9th or Friday 17?     

Give us a call– 8572 3513        Find the full program over the page! 





Join a 

Crafty 

Bunch

141 Railway Tce 
Tailem Bend 

8572 3513 

Social Craft Circle 
Tuesday’s 
1pm—3pm 

 

Cost $1.10 per 

 Work on your own 
project 
 

 Grab a cuppa 
 

 Take time out for a 
chat 
 

 Share tips and   
ideas 

Here's a sneak peek at our new    

banners that will be on display in the 

main street of Tailem Bend 





Commonwealth Home Support Packages (CHSP)  

formerly HACC changes 1 July  

The CHSP key elements of change from 1 July is the focus on wellness, re-enablement, and restorative 
care approaches. This means building on older people’s strengths capacity and goals to help them remain 
independent in their daily living tasks and to live at home safely. 

If you are 65 years and above or with a disability you may be eligible for a CHSP to register for a service 
please visit www.dss.gov.au/CHSP or call 1800 200 422 * 1800 calls are free from land lines; calls from 
mobile phones may be charged. 

From the 1 July 2015 services provided through the Commonwealth Home Support Packages (CHSP)     
programme will incur a small fee. You will be asked to pay 50% of the service provided and the cost of any 
materials required. For example if you need light bulbs replaced, you will pay half of the fee that the     
contractor charges plus the cost of the light bulbs. If you need your gutters cleaned, there will generally 
be no materials cost, just half the amount of time that the contractor takes to clean out your gutters.  This 
fee will need to be paid just before the job is scheduled to be done. Fees can be paid by calling into the 
Tailem Bend Community Centre or any of the Coorong Council Offices. Alternatively you can post cheques 
to PO Box 203 Tailem Bend SA 5260 a receipt of payment will be provided. 

Introduction to new  

CHSP officer, Eva 

Hello Everyone 

I have just started as CHSP officer at the Tailem 
Bend Community Centre and look forward to 
meeting all our clients, tutors and contractors in 
the near future. 

My working background has been largely finance 
and administration in local government, private 
enterprise and as a volunteer. I had some won-
derful experiences with seniors over the years.  

I am too old to have my photograph taken so you 
will have to call into the community centre to see 
what I look like.  See you all soon. 

Eva Haydon 

Golden Oldies Friday 24 July bus trip to 

the Pretoria Hotel at Mannum to book 

your seat please call 8572 3513  



 

Staff  

Coordinator:  Tammy Shepherd  Tuesday—Friday  

HACC Officer:  Eva Haydon  Wednesday—Friday 

C4C Officer:  Rebekah Crisp  Tuesday—Friday 

Finance Officer:  Chris Hartman  Thursday 

 

2014/15 Board of Management: 

Chairperson:   Rhonda Shillabeer  

Vice Chairperson:   Jack Hunt 

Treasurer:   Trevor Gordon 

Secretary:    

Committee: Bev Moyes, Rosemary Symonds, Jackie Koop,  

   Vicky Roach, Lydia Barnes, Joanna Paynter  

TBCC annual memberships are due on 30 July 2015. 
Memberships costs $5.50 payment enables you to receive 50% off of 
the cost of photocopying, receive newsletters and information about 
what's happening at TBCC, and be a part of this amazing Centre! 
Membership also entitles you to vote at the AGM on Thursday 3 
September 2015. We are looking for new Board members in 2015-16 
which will be a progressive and exciting time. Experience not essential 
as Governance training is provided. Please call in and speak to Tammy 
if you would like more information.  

Tax Time  
From the 11th of July you can book in to see accountant Richard Dean at 

the Community Centre on Saturday mornings. Call 85723513 to book. 

Boat Licence Course 

Wanting to get your boat licence before    

summer? Learn what you need to know,    

then take the exam for your licence. 

Sunday 27th of September 1pm-5pm 

At Tailem Bend Community Centre 

Cost- Adult- $30     Ages 12-15 $15 

Bookings essential  

 

Flag Marshalling Course 

Come along and learn the skills involved 

in marshalling for motor racing events. 

Dates and times to be advised 

Register your interest today by calling 

the Tailem Bend Community Centre                  

on 8572 3513 


